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Buenaventura, 27th January 1877
Dear Mr. Sander,
Today I received your latest letter, the other two were received two weeks ago in Cali in which you write that the Cattleya maxima and the Pescatorea roezlii have arrived. I was pleased that they arrived well but in today’s letter I don’t like the news that Bollea has arrived badly. Now I have doubts about the second consignment, for if the first one was bad, the second one will be bad, too.
I have been in Palmeira in the Cordillera, but have not found anything of significance, 5 types of Masdevallia and 2 Odontoglossum, one of them appears to be Od. hallii. The other is likely to be beautiful, the bulbs are smooth, almost like Oncid. macranthum, but the bulbs are small, the inflorescence is short like Od. vexillarium and there are between 5 and 7 flowers on each inflorescence. I did not see it in flower and it appears to be very rare. Then I found masdevallias, the red one and the most beautiful of them is red with yellow ??? The inflorescence is triangular and flowers are just above the leaves. The leaves are strong and large, this is one of the most beautiful masdevallias I know. I enclose a pencil drawing, made very quickly in the forest. The second one is yellow and white, there is also a drawing and flower. The third one had very large leaves, the largest of them all, but is not as beautiful and flowers on the stem like a Pleurothallis. I also enclose the flower. The forth one is like the first one but always with two flowers per stem, but the flowers are smaller and the fifth is like Masdevallia nyctarina, the flower is pendent, the flower is small but beautiful, yellow with red dots, flower enclosed. I did not send any plants this time because they would have frozen. I just collected a few of each type which I shall send later. 
I am going to the interior and there I shall look for Maxillaria speciosa, Uropedium, Od. roezlii and krameri. I shall also collect 500 zamias and I shall despatch them on the 15th March. Then I shall go to Acapulco. 

I have not heard from my brother Eduard since 15th October, I don’t know where he is at present.

I also wish to inform you that I drew a cheque today for £100 from Messrs. Bodas & Otero. 

I was ill last month, I had diphtheria and now I have injured my foot after a fall in the forest. The revolution is still going on here. There are already 7,000 dead and there is no end to it.
That’s all for today.

Yours truly,
Franz Klaboch
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